MB7LF - Remote LF Relay Receiver Experimental Licence Issued 

Local electrical noise QRM in urban sites is a significant problem for many amateurs on the 136 and 73 kHz LF bands. Following discussions at the last two LF sessions at the Windsor HF convention, an application was submitted to the Radio Authority to establish an experimental remote receiver relay system to relay the whole of the 136kHz band from an electrically quiet site. The application has recently been approved by the RA and a licence has been issued via the RSGB with the callsign MB7LF.

The remote receiver system will be located at the Crawley Club QTH in Tilgate forest and will effectively relay the whole of the 2.1kHz of the 136 kHz band by transverting it up a designated slot within the 10m or 6m or 2m band which could then be received over a wide area using a standard HF or VHF receiver.

 The transmitter frequencies allocated by the Radio Licencing Authority are : 28.920Mhz, 50.950Mhz, and 144.9875Mhz.  The experiment will evaluate the optimum choice of frequency band and mode (ie. SSB or FM) and examine constraints such as dynamic range requirements etc. The maximum ERP will be 25W vertically polarised with an omni-directional antenna.

 The remote receiver system has a phase canceller antenna system using an active antenna and large fixed loop to null out Loran to provide the best possible received signal to noise ratio before re-transmission. 

Initial on-air tests have been started within the past few days with 2m SSB upper sideband. The transmit frequency has been set so a signal at 136kHz is translated to 144.986Mhz. so kHz digit reads the same on both bands. Over the last weekend a number of initial reports have been received of 136kHz stations being heard via the remote relay including  : ON7ZO, G3YMC, G8RW, MM0ALM, GW4ALG, GW4HXO, G3CNN, G3KEV plus an unidentified DL.

Walter, G3JKV has also reported “seeing” his own micro-power via the 2m relay at a distance of about 20kM

It is hoped to demonstrate the system in operation at the LF Forum at the HF Convention Windsor this coming weekend. So for the next few days, the antenna will be horizontally polarised beaming north west towards Windsor.  Signals on the band on Saturday from anyone not going to the convention would be welcome on Saturday in especially!

More information will be given in one of the short talks at Windsor.
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